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Eoghan McConville

From: Charlotte Glancy <bankssolutionsuk@gmail.com>
Sent: 03 March 2023 17:30
To: PlanningPolicy Wandsworth
Subject: Fwd: Notice of the Consultation on the Wandsworth Local Plan Main Modifications 

and Policy Map Changes

 

Begin forwarded message: 
 
From: Tony Hambro 
Subject: FW: Notice of the Consultation on the Wandsworth Local Plan Main 
Modifications and Policy Map Changes 
Date: 3 March 2023 at 17:20:48 GMT 
To: "bankssolutionsuk@gmail.com" <bankssolutionsuk@gmail.com> 
Cc: May Hale , moy <  
 

For Charlotte Glancy: please pass to the Inspectors, Messrs 
Bridgwater and Wyatt. 
Dear Sirs, 
I am writing as Chairman of the St George’s Square Residents’ 
Association to express our dismay, shared by residents in South 
Pimlico, that you appear to be allowing Wandsworth Council to 
proceed with a plan which appears still to envisage the construction 
of the so-called Nine Elms to Pimlico Bridge, a wasteful pointless 
vanity project promoted by the TfL cyclist lobby and property 
developers at Nine Elms.  
We were assured at an earlier stage in the process that mention of 
this unwelcome and ecologically unsound proposal in the plan was 
merely “aspirational” and intended only as a “marker”, most 
unlikely to go further. We maintain that it is wrong, misleading and 
an abuse of process to show things in a local plan that you do not 
really intend to do. I am therefore amazed that your amendment to 
the plan appears merely to change the Bridge landing site from 
“preferred” to “indicative”.  
This is not the place to list again all the arguments against the 
Bridge – and they are legion- so let me just say that,at a time when 
all belts are having to be tightened, it is outrageous that a local 
council should contemplate any further expenditure at all on the 
lucky designers, architects, PR people etc who have already 
received millions of ratepayers’ money to no purpose. The vast 
expenditure required actually to build the Bridge would burden our 
children and grandchildren with yet more debt to repay, which is 
plain wrong. The project is rightly and firmly opposed by the Labour 
controlled Westminster Council and by the Conservative opposition 
there. 
We implore you to reconsider and eliminate this nonsense from 
Wandworth’s plan altogether. 
Yours faithfully 
Tony Hambro 
108 St George’s Sq 



2

From: PlanningPolicy Wandsworth 
<Wandsworthplanningpolicy@richmondandwandsworth.gov.u
k> 
Subject: Notice of the Consultation on the Wandsworth 
Local Plan Main Modifications and Policy Map Changes 
Date: February 3, 2023 at 4:06:37 PM GMT 

Official 

Dear Consultee,  
Notice of the Consultation on the Wandsworth Local Plan Main 
Modifications and Policy Map Changes 
The Publication Local Plan was submitted to the Secretary of State 
on 29 April 2022. Following the Hearing Sessions as part of the 
Examination in Public during November, the Planning Inspectors, 
Jameson Bridgwater PGDipTP MRTPI and Graham Wyatt BA(Hons) 
MRTPI, have proposed a list of Main Modifications to the Plan. The 
proposed Main Modifications and Policy Map Changes have been 
subject to updated Sustainability Appraisal and Habitats Regulation 
Assessment. The proposed Main Modifications and Policy Map 
Changes documents are now subject to consultation from 3rd 
February 2023 to 17th March 2023. 
This consultation is on the proposed Main Modifications and Policy 
Map Changes only and not on matters relating to other aspects of 
the Plan, which have already been considered by the Inspector 
during the Examination process and/or Hearing Sessions. Before 
issuing their final report, the Inspectors will consider all relevant 
responses, and may make amendments to the detailed wording of 
the Main Modifications and/or add consequential modifications 
where they consider this necessary. 
Whilst the proposed Additional Modifications are available for 
information they are not before the Inspectors for consideration 
and do not form part of this consultation. 
Copies of the proposed Main Modifications, Policy Map Changes 
and updated Sustainability Appraisal and Habitats Regulations 
Assessment, are available as follows:  

 www.wandsworth.gov.uk/draft-local-plan-examination 
 In the Borough’s main libraries  
 At the Town Hall reception, Town Hall, Wandsworth High 

Street, London, SW18 2PU 
If you wish to make representations on the Main Modifications or 
Policy Map Changes only, please send us your response by 5pm on 
17 March 2023. 
You can respond either:  

 by email to planningpolicy@wandsworth.gov.uk 
 by post to Planning Policy, Environment and Community 

Services, Town Hall, Wandsworth High Street, London, 
SW18 2PU 

Please note that your response will not be treated as confidential, 
as responses will be published in the Examination Library. If you 
have any queries, please emailplanningpolicy@wandsworth.gov.uk 
or telephone 020 8871 6000. Responses to the Main Modifications 
and Policy Map Changes will be forwarded to the Inspectors, who 
will take them into account before issuing their final report. The 
general expectation is that issues raised on the consultation of the 
Main Modifications and Policy Map Changes will be considered 
through the written representations process. If the Inspectors find 
the Plan sound, the Council will proceed to formal adoption later in 



3

2023. Further information about the Local Plan and Examination are 
on the website at www.wandsworth.gov.uk/draft-local-plan-
examination 
The appointed Programme Officer, Banks Solutions, are responsible 
for managing the procedural and administrative aspects of the 
Examination. They are independent of the Council and will act as 
the main channel of communication between the Inspectors and all 
parties participating in the examination. All queries about the 
Examination and any correspondence for the Inspectors should be 
sent to the Programme Officer, Charlotte Glancy:  

 Email: bankssolutionsuk@gmail.com 
 Address: Banks Solutions, 80 Lavinia Way, East Preston, 

West Sussex, BN16 1DD 
 Telephone: 01903 776601  
 Mobile: 07519 628064  

Why have you received this? 
You have received this notification as you have previously engaged 
with the Wandsworth Spatial Planning team on the Wandsworth 
Local Plan, and the Council are required to notify you of the 
consultation in accordance with The Town and Country Planning 
(Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012 (as amended). The 
Council is committed to ensuring that personal data is processed in 
line with data protection legislation and principles, including 
keeping data secure. The Council’s Privacy Notice is published on 
the Council’s website: www.wandsworth.gov.uk/privacy 
We hope that you or your organisation will continue to take an 
interest in future planning policy consultations. If you would like to 
continue hearing from us, then you do not need to do anything. If, 
however, you would prefer not to receive further notifications 
regarding planning policy matters then please notify us by 
emailplanningpolicy@wandsworth.gov.uk. 
Yours faithfully,  
Christine Cook 
Head of Spatial and Transport Planning 

IMPORTANT: 
This email and any of its attachments are intended solely 
for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are 
addressed. If you have received this message in error you 
must not print, copy, use or disclose the contents to 
anyone. Please also delete it from your system and inform 
the sender of the error immediately. Emails sent and 
received by Richmond and Wandsworth Councils are 
monitored and may be subsequently disclosed to authorised 
third parties, in accordance with relevant legislation. 

Confidentiality: This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and may also be privileged. If you are not the intended 
recipient, you should not copy, forward or use any part of it or disclose its contents to any person. If you have received this email in 
error, please notify the sender immediately and permanently delete it and destroy any copies of it. 

Confidentiality: This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and may also be privileged. If you are not the intended recipient, you should not 
copy, forward or use any part of it or disclose its contents to any person. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately and 
permanently delete it and destroy any copies of it. 

 


